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Senate Joint Resolution 18 

Sponsor Statement  

 

Senate Joint Resolution 18 underscores the critical need for enhanced wildfire preparedness as 

Alaska faces increasingly severe fire seasons due to rising temperatures and reduced 

precipitation. The resolution urges the Governor, state agencies, municipal governments, and 

Alaska’s congressional delegation to take proactive measures to mitigate wildfire risks, increase 

community preparations, and strengthen response capabilities ahead of the 2025 season for 

Anchorage, Fairbanks, Kenai, Soldotna, and other high-risk zones.  

Specifically, SJR 18 calls for the development of comprehensive wildfire response plans, 

expanded public education initiatives, improved fire suppression resources, and the 

implementation of advanced early detection and emergency notification systems. It also 

highlights the necessity of securing additional water sources, improving evacuation planning, 

and enhancing interagency coordination to protect high-risk communities.  

By prioritizing these efforts, the state can reduce the impact of wildfires on Alaskan residents, 

infrastructure, and economic stability. Wildfire preparedness is not just a seasonal concern but a 

long-term necessity for protecting lives, property, and natural resources. Taking proactive steps 

now will strengthen our ability to respond effectively, minimize damage, and ensure that 

communities are equipped to handle wildfire threats.   

Senate Joint Resolution 18 reinforces the importance of collaboration between state, local, and 

federal agencies to implement strategic mitigation efforts and emergency response 

improvements. Supporting this resolution is a commitment to safeguarding Alaska’s future 

against the growing risks of wildfires. 

Alaska communities, especially large cities like Anchorage and Fairbanks, are vulnerable to the 

same type of devastating wildfires experienced in Hawaii, California, and Oregon in recent 

years. With planning and proactive implementation life and property can be saved.  


